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MARINE CORPS LEAGUE 
Anne Arundel County Detachment 1049 
 

   January 2023 

 

The official newsletter of the Anne Arundel Co Detachment 

VFW Post 160 Commander      

Addresses the Detachment 

Steam Pipe Burst Damages Charter 

and More 

A steam pipe burst in the detachment’s storage room at the VFW Post 

160. By the time Marine Mike Hadley discovered the problem, numer-

ous items were damaged or destroyed.  Mike said that when he opened 

the door the steam was so thick he couldn’t see the far wall. Further in-

vestigation revealed it was hot enough in the room to melt candles.  

The detachment’s Charter and the MODD Charter were both damaged. 

They are currently at Michael’s to undergo restoration and reframing.  

This will be a topic at the next detachment meeting. Please attend if you 

are able.  

At the December meeting, at the invitation of Commandant Helmka, 

The Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 Commander, Marv Mosteller 

spoke to the detachment. He addressed the status of building repairs, 

the State of MD grant, and the reconvening of the post’s House Com-

mittee.  

He stated that they have a lot of work to do but are on the right path. 

Among the priorities are the roof and septic systems. 

He is open to ideas and wants input on where we would like to see 

the Post in the future. 



FROM THE EDITOR 

ALL THE NEWS THAT’S 

FIT TO PRINT.. AND 

SOME THAT ISN’T  

Greetings Marines, 

I trust everyone had a great 

holiday season.  I wish all of 

you the best in 2023. 

We begin the new year with 

a full agenda. As Comman-

dant Helmka mentions, 

we have some important de-

cisions to make regarding 

the detachment. We need 

your input. 

Marine Dan Fischio has 

started a review and rewrite 

of our bylaws. Anyone inter-

ested in helping him? I’m 

sure he would appreciate 

the assistance.  

As the article on the front 

page mentions, we had 

some damage to our Charter 

and other items in our gear 

locker. We have some 

decisions to make re-

garding that as well. 

We previously ap-

proved purchasing an 

outdoor shed or stor-

age container. We may 

need to bring that to 

the floor again.  Again, we 

need your input.  

I don’t want to sound like a 

broken record, but we all 

need to do some recruiting. 

Our detachment is aging 

and we need new blood and 

new ideas. 

 

Semper Fi, 

Ray Sturm 
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COMMANDANT’S CORNER 

YOUR DETACHMENT 

STAFF 

Commandant Burt Helmka 

Sr Vice Cmdt Ben Wells 

Jr Vice Cmdt Joe Wright 

Judge Advocate Ray Sturm 

Jr Past Cmdt Ben Wells 

Adjutant  Norm Huffman 

Chaplain  Bill Collins 

Sgt-at-Arms Jim Galvin 

Color Guard Cdr Woody Bowman 

Newsletter Editor Ray Sturm 

Paymaster  Joe Wright 

Quartermaster Bill Collins 

Public Affairs  Vacant 

Marksmanship Ray Sturm 

Web Sergeant Joe Wright 

Young Marines Ray Sturm 

 

WEBSITE 

http://mclaacdet1049.org 

FACEBOOK 

Anne Arundel County Detachment 

1049, MCL 

MEETINGS 

The detachment meets the 4th Mon-

day of the month at 7:00 PM at the 

Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160, 2597 

Dorsey Rd, Glen Burnie, MD 

SOCIAL HOUR 

Social hour commences immediately 

after the meeting. Come join us for a 

beverage and the telling of sea stories.  

SUBMISSIONS 

Submit articles, photos, or suggestions 

to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com 

by the Saturday following the detach-

ment meeting. 

 

Detachment Colors 
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Marines, 

The first thing is VFW commander gave an update on 

the building repairs that will be made under the State 

grant.  Things are moving, but slowly.  

Under “Unfinished Business” we still have a Motion ta-

bled for January & February. Technically, if a motion is 

TABLED, it is set aside with no provision for bringing it 

back at any specific time. Our intent was to postpone or 

suspend consideration of the Motion to move the detachment. We will 

correct this at the next detachment meeting.  

Danny Fischio e-mailed me. He is working on updating our by-laws to 

be consistent with National and in line with current IRS regulations. 

Our Christmas 50/50 raffle was a bang-up success and raised $500. I 

also have Department raffle tickets and gun raffle tickets for .300 

Blackout rifle. These are to be drawn at Convention. 

Marines, I would like to apologize to you. I have been a bit out of 
touch recently to deal with some personal issues. I thank you for your 
understanding and support. I can assure you that I have not shucked 
my duties. I am always in contact with my staff working in the best in-
terests of our Detachment. Together we will succeed.  

 
Semper Fi 
Burt 

The Marines gave me a really strong sense discipline and a 

work ethic that kicks in at my job.  ~  Drew Carey 

Upon leaving the university, Carey enlisted into the United States Marine Corps 

Reserve in 1980 and served for six years as a field radio operator in the 25th Marine 

Regiment in Ohio.   

 



 

 

 

 

SENIOR VICE COMMANDANT 

JUNIOR VICE COMMANDANT 
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Marines, 

Winter is upon us and we are looking at for first snow so 

be safe. Mid-Winter Conference this year will be February 

the 23rd – 25th and I would love to see Detachment 1049 

represented well. We would enjoy seeing you there so if 

you have not signed up, please do.  

The Department meeting will be February 11th hosted by 

the Patuxent River Detachment.  

Our annual Bull and Oyster Roast will be held in March at a 

determined date & location.  

I would like to take a minute and encourage our members to 

please come back and enjoy your brothers and sisters at our 

monthly meeting. 

Semper Fi 

Ben Wells 

Marines, 
 
No report at this time. 
 
If you have a friend, neighbor, or work colleague who was a Marine, invite 
them to our meeting and stay for a cold drink on the detachment. [Burt 
doesn’t know it yet, but that is a new recruiting initiative. ~ The editor.] 
 
 
S/F 
Joe 

MCL Detachment Recruiter – Bronze – is awarded by the MCL Detach-
ment Commandant (or Jr Vice), to the detachment member who has re-
cruited the most members. 
 
Exact verbiage from the MCL National Procedures Manual: Enclosure (4) 

Four MCL Awards Guidance states: Awarded to the Detachment 

member that recruits the most new and reinstated members for 

the past 12 months (dates as specified by each Detachment).  



CHAPLAIN 
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EAGLE SCOUT COORDINATOR 

Marines, 

Happy New Year Marines! 

Once again, thank you for your continued support as I work 
through my recovery.  

I am pleased to report that I have no report.   

Semper Fi, 

Bill Collins 

No report 



Camp Lejuene Water 

Predatory Lawyer Alert 

The above alert was received via MCL member and Past Chief Devil Dog Paul Sutton.   

All members should use caution before signing a contract with an attorney wanting to represent 

them.  Please consult the VA directly regarding your benefits. [Editor] 





Thank you, Mr. Secretary, for everything you have done for our veterans. We are 

proud to have you as a member of the Anne Arundel County Detachment. 







News You Can Use 

Camp Lejeune Lawsuit, Disability & Health Care | Water Contamination | Toxic Water | theSITREP - YouTube  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_1Ac1N-pxyU


News You Can Use 

Veterans: Apply for Your PACT Act Benefits Now - YouTube  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nd3mQQkUvRA




 

FREE ENTRANCE TO NATIONAL PARKS FOR GOLD STAR 

FAMILIES AND VETERANS 

The National Park Service in partnership with Operation Live Well would like to thank military personnel 

and their families for their service and invite them to enjoy their national parks.  

The free Military Pass is a way to thank current US military members and their dependents, Gold Star 
Families, and US military veterans for their support of our country and to encourage them to explore rec-
reational opportunities on their public lands and waters. 

A free lifetime Military Pass is available for Gold Star Families and US military veterans. A free annual 

Military Pass is available for current US military members and their dependents. The passes provide free 

access to more than 2,000 federal recreation areas, including national parks, wildlife refuges, and forests. 

What is the Military, Veterans, and Gold Star Family Free Access Pro-
gram? 
The Interagency Military Pass covers entrance fees and standard amenity fees (day use fees) at lands 
managed by the National Park Service, US Fish and Wildlife Service, US Forest Service, Bureau of Land 
Management, Bureau of Reclamation, and US Army Corps of Engineers for current US military members, 
and dependents of current military members, US military veterans, and Gold Star Families. In recent 
years, they were able to receive annual passes. The new interagency Military Lifetime Passes will be 
available starting November 11, 2022. 

The free Military Pass waives entrance fees and does not cover expanded amenity or user fees for activi-
ties such as camping, transportation, special recreation permits, reservation fees or special tours. 

Who is eligible to get a free Military Lifetime Pass as a veteran? 
For purposes of this program, a veteran is identified as an individual who has served in the US Armed 
Forces, including the National Guard and Reserves, and is able to present one of the following forms of 
identification to get the Interagency Military Lifetime Pass when entering a national park: 

• Unexpired Department of Defense Identification Card (DD Form 2, DD Form 2765, or Next Generation 
USID replacement) 

• Veteran Health Identification Card (VHIC) 

• Veteran ID Card 

• Veterans designation on a state-issued US driver’s license or identification card 

 
 
 
Ref: www. NPS.gov/planyourvisit/veterans-and-gold-star-families-free-access.htm 



~ Our History ~ Customs ~ and Traditions ~ 

1. Don’t cry because it’s over, Smile because it happened. 

2. Success is not final, failure is not fatal: it is the courage to continue that counts. 

3. Patriotism demands of us sustained sacrifice.  

4. The battle, sir, is not to the strong alone: it is to the vigilant, the active, the brave. 

5. We have the enemy, and they are ours.  

6. War is cruelty. There’s no use trying to reform it, the crueler it is the sooner it will be over.  

7. Soldiers usually win the battles and generals get the credit for them.  

8. People sleep peaceably in their beds at night oly because rough men stand ready to do violence on their behalf. 

9. Marines don’t know how to spell the word “defeat.” 

10. Hell, these are Marines. Men like them held Guadalcanal and took Iwo Jima. Bagdad ain’t shit.  

 

A. James Mattis 

B. William Tecunsah Sherman 

C. Ronald Reagan 

D. George Orwell 

E. George Washington 

F. Patrick Henry 

G. Dr. Seuss 

H. Winston Churchill 

I. Chesty Puller 

J. R. Lee Ermy 

K. Chaing Kai-shek 

L. Commodore Oliver Hazard Perry 

M. MajGen John F Kelly, USMC 

N. Napoleon Bonaparte 

O. Admiral Chester Nimitz 

Match the Quote 

Yes, there are more answers than questions. Oh well, too bad. Give it your best shot. Answers are on page 18. 
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MODD 
Hound Dog Pound 204 

Hound Dog Pound 204 

Mer-lin Pack 

Officers 

Pound Keeper  Paul Gunther 

Sr Vice PK Pat Sharkey 

Jr Vice PK Howard Koontz 

Smart Dog Ray Sturm 

Dog Trainer Leonard Steipler 

Mad Dog Woody Bowman 

Police Dog Norm Huffman 

Watch Dog Burt Helmka 

Barking Dog Stuart Blair 

Dog Robber Joe Wright 

 

Next Growl 

12 February 2022 

 

Dog House 

Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 

  

Next Pack Growl: 11 February  Following the Department Meeting 

VFW Post 2632 

23282 Three Notch Rd 

California, MD 

 

Next Pound 204 Growl:  The next friggin’ day. Why do we do this? 

VFW Post 160 

Dorsey Rd 

Breakfast @ 0800 

Growl @ 0900 



Hosted by the National Public 

Relations Committee 

No information available. Will advise on next Zoom. 



22 Jan  Unit Drill (Field Skills)  Am Leg Post 276   1:30 to 5:00 PM 

5 Feb  Unit Drill (Gun Safety)  Am Leg Post 276   1:30 to 5:00 PM 

17—19 Feb Back Azimuth Encampment Cheltenham, MD 

4 Mar  PFT     TBD     TBD 

5 Mar  Unit Drill (Flag Etiquette)  Am Leg Post 276   1:30 to 5:00 PM 

19 Mar Unit Drill (History.DDR)  Am Leg Post 276   1:30 to 5:00 PM 

21-23 Apr Downs Park Encampment  Pasadena, MD 

22-24 Sept Sandy Point Encampment  Sandy Point, MD 

 

1. Dr. Seuss 

2. Winston Churchill 

3. Chiang Kai-shek 

4. Patrick Henry 

5. Commodore Oliver Hazard Perry 

6. William Tecumseh Sherman 

7. Napoleon Bonaparte 

8. George Orwell 

9. James Mattis 

10. MajGen John F Kelly, USMC 

Quote Answer Key 
Did you get all of 

the answers? 



Wreaths Across America 

Crownsville, MD 



Thank you AMF Bowling 



Military Bowl Parade and Game 

Annapolis, MD 

Tailgating with 

Governor Hogan 



 

23 Jan  MCL meeting   VFW Post 160  7:00 PM 

11 Feb  Dept of MD meeting  California, MD* 

23 Feb  Midwinter Conf   Norfolk, VA 

27 Feb  MCL meeting   VFW Post 160  7:00 PM 

27 Mar MCL meeting   VFW Post 160 

24 April MCL meeting   VFW Post 160 

11 May Dept of MD Convention  Ocean City, MD 

22 May MCL meeting   VFW Post 160  7:00 PM 

2 June  Golf Tournament   Walden CC   9:00 AM 

3 June  Downs Park Fam Day  Pasadena, MD 

23 June MidEast Div Conference  TBD—MD 

26 June MCL meeting   VFW Post 160  7:00 PM 

 

Please send calendar additions to Ray Sturm at Bandit6A@gmail.com NLT the Saturday following 

the detachment’s monthly meeting. 

 

*  See the MODD page for location details. 

 

 

Why does the military only allow dress shirts during 

ceremonies and events? 

 Civilian casual tees are absolutely unacceptable. 



Minutes 
The December meeting was abbreviated to allow the VFW Post Commander to speak to the de-

tachment and to begin the detachment’s annual Christmas pot-luck.  

There was no New Business discussed. 

Details of the Post Commander’s comments are addressed in this newsletter. 

[Editor] 



National Midwinter Conference 

Sheraton Norfolk Waterside Hotel 

777 Waterside Drive 

Norfolk, VA 23510 

 

23 –25 February 2023 









Harry L. Cooper VFW Post 160 

2597 Dorsey Rd 

Glen Burnie, MD 21061 

The VFW Post 160 is a Veterans organization that stands for Veterans of Foreign Wars. 

We were founded on May 5th 1936, we moved to our current location in June 1958. We 

also have an auxiliary who are family of a Veteran.  

The Marine Corps League Anne Arundel County Detachment 1049 is based here, as is 

the Fleet Reserve Association branch 212.  Our members are from Marines, Army, Na-

vy, Coast Guard, and Air Force. 

 

We come together to help Veterans, their families, and community in our area. Why 

not see if you are eligible to join any of our organizations. ~ VFW Post 160 website 

 

VFW EVENTS 

VFW House Committee  2nd Monday @ 6:00 PM 

VFW/VFWA    2nd Monday @ 7:00 PM 

MOC/MOCA    2nd Friday @ 7:30 PM 

Fleet Reserve Assn   2nd Saturday @ 10:00 AM 

Marine Corps League  4th Monday @ 7:00 PM 

 

 

 

Canteen Hours 

Sun  12-6 PM Unless football. We could be open later. 

Mon—Thur 12-8 PM 

Fri-Sat 12-10 PM 

 

Wednesday and Friday night dinners: 6-8 PM 



We would like to thank all of  

Our Sponsors, Supporters, & Friends 

For your commitment to our community and charitable causes 

throughout the year. 

 

U.S. Structured Cabling, 

Inc 


